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JOE DAVlS, SR.
Alderman, 2nd District

CHAIR

* Comimunity and Economic Development Committee
* National League of Cities’ International Council

» Sister Cities Committee

MEMBER

* National League of Cities’ Board of Directors September 14,2011

- Judiciary & Legislation Committee ?

* Public Safety Committee

« Steering and Rules Committee

+ Milwaukee Economic Development Corporation

HONORARY CONSUL Charles V. Vang, President

* Republic of South Africa - State of Wisconsin Hmong Wisconsin Chamber of Commerce
3616 W. National Ave., Ste 99

Milwaukee, WI 53215
Dear Mr. Vang:

At the Community and Economic Development Committee meeting held
on Monday, September 12, 2011, the committee recommended adoption
of file number 110570, a substitute resolution relating to the transfer of
the Neighborhood Stabilization Program 2 (NSP2) funding from
Milwaukee Reclamation Company, LLC to the Department of City
Development. The resolution will go before the Common Council for
adoption at its September 20, 2011 meeting.

If adopted by the Council, this resolution would transfer $300,000 of
NSP2 funding from the Milwaukee Neighborhood Reclamation
Company (MNRC) Land Bank activity to the Department of City
Development (DCD). DCD will utilize the NSP2 funds to maintain a
select group of City-owned tax foreclosed properties that fall within the
established NSP2 target neighborhoods. The allocation would allow
DCD to service an estimated 120 properties from mid-September 2011
through 2012 for providing the following maintenance: snow removal,
securing of properties with painted boards, seasonal grass cutting from
April through October, and standard property clean out.

This can possibly be a great opportunity for any contractor or member of
your organization who may be interested in participating in providing a
service and working with the City of Milwaukee to deal with the
foreclosure crisis in the economy. For more information on this
resolution and possible opportunity, please contact the Community
Development Grants Administration, 200 E. Wells Street, City Hall, Rm.
606, Milwaukee, WI 53202, (414) 286-3647.

Ald\Yoe Davis, Sr., Chair
unity & Economic Development Committee

City Hall Room 205 - 200 East Wells Street « Milwaukee, WI 53202
Phone (414) 286-3787 » Fax (414) 286-0916 - jldavis@milwaukee.gov * www.milwaukee.gov/district2
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Curtiss Harris, Executive Director
African American Chamber of Commerce
Of Greater Milwaukee

6203 W. Capitol Dr.

Milwaukee, WI 53216

Dear Mr. Harris:

At the Community and Economic Development Committee meeting held
on Monday, September 12, 2011, the committee recommended adoption
of file number 110570, a substitute resolution relating to the transfer of
the Neighborhood Stabilization Program 2 (NSP2) funding from
Milwaukee Reclamation Company, LLC to the Department of City
Development. The resolution will go before the Common Council for
adoption at its September 20, 2011 meeting,.

If adopted by the Council, this resolution would transfer $300,000 of
NSP2 funding from the Milwaukee Neighborhood Reclamation
Company (MNRC) Land Bank activity to the Department of City
Development (DCD). DCD will utilize the NSP2 funds to maintain a
select group of City-owned tax foreclosed properties that fall within the
established NSP2 target neighborhoods. The allocation would allow
DCD to service an estimated 120 properties from mid-September 2011
through 2012 for providing the following maintenance: snow removal,
securing of properties with painted boards, seasonal grass cutting from
April through October, and standard property clean out.

This can possibly be a great opportunity for any contractor or member of
your organization who may be interested in participating in providing a
service and working with the City of Milwaukee to deal with the
foreclosure crisis in the economy. For more information on this
resolution and possible opportunity, please contact the Community
Development Grants Administration, 200 E. Wells Street, City Hall, Rm.
606, Milwaukee, WI 53202, (414) 286-3647.

Ald. Joe Davis, Sr., Chair
pity & Economic Development Committee

City Hall Room 205 « 200 East Wells Street « Milwaukee, W1 53202
Phone (414) 286-3787 + Fax (414) 286-0916 - jldavis@milwaukee.gov * www.milwaukee.gov/district2
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September 14, 2011

Rubin Hopkins, President

Wisconsin Black Chamber of Commerce, Inc.
3020 W. Vliet St.

Milwaukee, WI 53208

Dear Mr. Hopkins:

At the Community and Economic Development Committee meeting held
on Monday, September 12, 2011, the committee recommended adoption
of file number 110570, a substitute resolution relating to the transfer of
the Neighborhood Stabilization Program 2 (NSP2) funding from
Milwaukee Reclamation Company, LLC to the Department of City
Development. The resolution will go before the Common Council for
adoption at its September 20, 2011 meeting.

If adopted by the Council, this resolution would transfer $300,000 of
NSP2 funding from the Milwaukee Neighborhood Reclamation
Company (MNRC) Land Bank activity to the Department of City
Development (DCD). DCD will utilize the NSP2 funds to maintain a
select group of City-owned tax foreclosed properties that fall within the
established NSP2 target neighborhoods. The allocation would allow
DCD to service an estimated 120 properties from mid-September 2011
through 2012 for providing the following maintenance: snow removal,
securing of properties with painted boards, seasonal grass cutting from
April through October, and standard property clean out.

This can possibly be a great opportunity for any contractor or member of
your organization who may be interested in participating in providing a
service and working with the City of Milwaukee to deal with the
foreclosure crisis in the economy. For more information on this
resolution and possible opportunity, please contact the Community
Development Grants Administration, 200 E. Wells Street, City Hall, Rm.
606, Milwaukee, W1 53202, (414) 286-3647.

City Hall Room 205 « 200 East Wells Street « Milwaukee, W] 53202

Phone (414) 286-3787 - Fax (414) 286-0916 - jldavis@milwaukee.gov * www.milwaukee.gov/district2



JOE DAVIS, SR.
Alderman, 2nd District

CHAIR

» Community and Economic Development Committee
+ National League of Cities' International Council

» Sister Cities Committee

« National League of Cities’ Board of Directors

« Judiciary & Legislation Committee September 14, 2011
* Public Safety Committee

« Steering and Rules Committee

* Milwaukee Economic Development Corporation

HONORARY CONSUL Maria Monreal-Cameron, President
* Republic of South Africa - State of Wisconsin Hispanic Chamber of Commerce — Wisconsin

1021 W. National Ave.
Milwaukee, WI 53204

Dear Ms. Monreal-Cameron:

At the Community and Economic Development Committee meeting held
on Monday, September 12, 2011, the committee recommended adoption
of file number 110570, a substitute resolution relating to the transfer of
the Neighborhood Stabilization Program 2 (NSP2) funding from
Milwaukee Reclamation Company, LLC to the Department of City
Development. The resolution will go before the Common Council for
adoption at its September 20, 2011 meeting.

If adopted by the Council, this resolution would transfer $300,000 of
NSP2 funding from the Milwaukee Neighborhood Reclamation
Company (MNRC) Land Bank activity to the Department of City
Development (DCD). DCD will utilize the NSP2 funds to maintain a
select group of City-owned tax foreclosed properties that fall within the
established NSP2 target neighborhoods. The allocation would allow
DCD to service an estimated 120 properties from mid-September 2011
through 2012 for providing the following maintenance: snow removal,
securing of properties with painted boards, seasonal grass cutting from
April through October, and standard property clean out.

This can possibly be a great opportunity for any contractor or member of
your organization who may be interested in participating in providing a
service and working with the City of Milwaukee to deal with the
foreclosure crisis in the economy. For more information on this
resolution and possible opportunity, please contact the Community
Development Grants Administration, 200 E. Wells Street, City Hall, Rm.
606, Milwaukee, WI 53202, (414) 286-3647.

Sinderely.

Ald. Davis, Sr., Chair
Co ity & Economic Development Committee

City Hall Room 205 » 200 East Wells Street «+ Milwaukee, WI 53202
Phone (414) 286-3787 + Fax (414) 286-0916  jldavis@milwaukee.gov « www.milwaukee.gov/district2



